
FILED
 
IN THE COUNTY COURT OF CRAIGHEAD COUNTY, Ni&Rs-A~90 

JANE TODD 
COUNTY &PROBATE COURT CLERKIN THE MATTER OF THE PROPOSED 

ANNEXATION OF CERTAIN LANDS 
TO THE CITY OF JONESBORO, 
ARKANSAS NO. CO-90-2 

ORDER OF CONFIRMATION OF ANNEXATION 

On this day of April, 1990, comes on for hearing 

before the Court the above styled cause and matter now 

appearing for the approval and confirmation of the annexation 

of said lands heretofore annexed to the Ci ty of Jonesboro, 

Ar kansas, by Order of this Court dated March 5, 1990. rrhe 

petitioners appear by their attorney, Charles Frierson, III, 

and the matter is heard upon the pleadings and oxders, with 

exhibits thereto, filed herein, the affidavit and certificate 

of the Circuit Clerk of Craighead County, Arkansas, 

certifying that no proceedings have been filed in the Circuit 

Court for the Jonesboro District of Craighead County, 

Arkansas, to prevent the annexation of said lands and 

territory herein, from all of which, together with other 

matters and things before the Court, the Court finds: 

1. That said lands herein were annexed to the City of 

Jonesboro, Arkansas, by Order of this Court dated Harch 5, 

1990, and that no proceedings have been filed in the Circuit 

Court for the Jonesboro District of Craighead County, 

Arkansas, to prevent said annexation within thirty (30) days 

from the date of said Order of annexation, and that said 



annexation was in all things done and in conformity with the 

laws of the State of Arkansas and therefore should be 

approved and confirmed; that said territory should be 

accepted by the City of Jonesboro, Arkansas. 

2. That the lands and territory annexed to the City of 

Jonesboro, Arkansas, are described as follows, to-wit: 

Begin at the NW corner of the SW 1/4, SW 1/4 
of Section 18, T14N, R5E; thence east 300' to 
the point of beginning proper; thence east 
along the south quarter section line of 
Section 18 to the northeast corner of the SW 
1/4, SW 1/4 of Section 18; thence south along 
the west quarter section line of Section 18 to 
the southeast corner of the SW 1/4, SW 1/4 of 
Section 18; thence continue south along the 
west quarter section of Section 19, T14N, RSE 
to the northwest corner of the SE 1/4, SW 1/4 
of Section 19; thence east along the south 
quarter section lines of Sections 19,' ,20 and 
21 to the northwest corner of the SW 1/4, SW 
1/4 of Section' 22, T14N, R5E; thence continue 
east along the south quarter section line of 
Sect ion 22, 300'; thence south along a line 
running 300' parallel to the west section line 
of Section 22 to a point 300' north of the 
south section line of Section 22; thence west 
300' along a line running 300' parallel to the 
south section line of Section 22 to the west 
section line of Section 22; thence continue 
west along a line running 300' parallel to the 
south section lines of Sections 21, 20, and 19 
to a point 300' east of the west section line' 
of Section 19; thence north along a line 
running 300' parallel to the west section line 
of Section 19 to the south section line of 
Section 18; thence continue north along a line 
running 300' parallel to the west section line 
of section 18 to the point of beginning 
proper, all located in Craighead County~ 

Arkansas and containing some 505.55 acres, 
more or less. 

It is therefore by the Court CONSIDERED, ORDERED AND 

ADJUDGED that the annexation of said lands and territory 
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herein to the Ci ty of Jonesboro, Ar kansas, be in all things 

approved and confirmed, and the proceedings before this Court 

be and they hereby are confirmed; the Clerk of this Court be 

and hereby is authorized and directed to certify one copy of 

the plat of such annexed territory, with one copy of this 

Order of the County Court and the Ordinance of the Ci ty of 

Jonesboro, Arkansas, and the Clerk is directed to forward a 

certified copy of this Order to the City of Jonesboro, 

Arkansas. 
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